                      DR.JOHN A. CICCONE, DPM           PACIFIC BEACH,

                                                         CALIFORNIA 

June 24, 2004    

Dear Jeff,               

          The recent weeks have found Damps making great strides in our collective goal of providing the Damps technology in a usable end product. The recent testing, utilizing the Tekscan system, was an outstanding success by any standard, illustrating shock mitigation to the heel in the near 90% range. It was no surprise that even the Tekscan people were astonished, having not seen or expecting this level of performance.

          On the F.D.A. front as you know I have been in contact with Captain Marie Schroeder, a functionary in the F.D.A. responsible for oversight of new medical devices. Our contacts have resulted in her offer to assist Damps obtaining a medical device rating and even to provide a biostatistician to arrange the proper, unbiased testing in order to be awarded the F.D.A. Medical Device status. As you know she also said the current usage would not require this certification.

         My contact with the American Podiatric Medical Association, with regard to obtaining the APMA Seal Of Approval is in the beginning stages and will be less rigorous that the F.D.A. regimen. This Seal is a nationwide recognition of footwear and foot related products that have been tested and deemed appropriate by the APMA for their approval. 

         With both the F.D.A. and APMA backing it will be apparent the Damps system is serious and tested footgear technology.

         The meeting last week, when I had a chance to evaluate the latest prototype was exciting. To finally see the result of all the years of effort in a concrete form was satisfying. The short walk I took in the boots confirmed our goal of a twenty- first century footgear utilizing technology to benefit ambulation in a less stressful way. 

         The upcoming testing for the military and the Bellville Shoe manufacture interest bode well for the rapid coming to fruition of the Damps system.

Sincerely,

John A. Ciccone, DPM, FACFO

